Kester, Tony

'‘Debbie Hammond' <DebbieHammond@scstatehouse.gov>
7/16/2013 4:48:42 PM

FW: questions for tomorrow's meeting

From: Marvile Thompson [mailto:mthompson@Ilowcountrycog.org]
Sent: Tuesday, July 16, 2013 11:58 AM

To: Kester, Tony; Theriot, Susan

Cc: Chris Bickley; Sherry Smith

Subject: questions for tomorrow's meeting

Our NGA does not match the budget we sent in with the Area Plan. Will there be an opportunity to revise the NGA?
(Specifically between the internal and flow through sections.) Or should we revise our budgets to match the funds as
they have been allocated?

This AAA has begun the process of assessing and reassessing clients. When will AIMs be updated to allow staff to
timely enter this data? It is Mid-July and we are anxious to get started entering data.

We still have some concerns regarding communications. The COG Exec. Director would like for any communications
regarding the Area Agency on Aging to go to the AAA Director and the corresponding program staff person with a
copy to him.

Because of the changes to the State's Policies and Procedures manual and the effect on services that the AAA is
required to procure will the state allow the AAAs to extend contracts for 12 months to allow everyone sufficient time
to adapt to the changes. This includes training of AAA staff and current provider staff, amending agency policies and
procedures; and making the necessary changes in the procurement process/document.

Marvile J. Thompson, Director
Area Agency on Aging/ADRC

of the Lvwcvuntry
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